Roughriders happy to give back

By Cheyenne Geysen of the Mercury

Chris Getzlaf and Stu Foord of the Saskatchewan Roughriders are living the dream.

Both men have experienced tremendous success during their time with the Saskatchewan Roughriders. The two were in Estevan to speak at the Sportsman Dinner on March 12, and were on hand to give out the athlete of the year awards to Taylor Baeda and Jordan Blanchette earlier in the day. The Mercury took the opportunity to talk with them about their experience with the 'Riders so far.

"I love the opportunity to play in Regina. I grew up watching them and idolizing them," said Getzlaf, who was traded to the Roughriders from the Hamilton TigerCats along with Corey Holmes on August 19. 2007.

Getzlaf, a slotback, spent his first season with the Green and White on the practice roster. He made his CFL debut on October 3, 2008. Last season, Getzlaf was moved to a starting position after Andy Fantuz was injured in Game 4 against the Edmonton Eskimos. He proved himself capable as a starting slotback and retained his position after Fantuz returned to the line-up in time for the 2009 Banjo Bowl.

"I knew coming in that it would be a process trying to get to a starting role, and I feel like I've solidified that now," said Getzlaf, who formally ended his free agency and re-signed with the 'Riders on January 15.

Foord expressed a similar sentiment regarding his opportunity to play for his hometown CFL team.

"It's kinda an appreciation to everybody in Regina. Regina's really given back to me, you know, and so has Saskatchewan," said Foord. "I feel I'm really living a privileged life, and it wasn't like that a year and a half ago."

Foord, who plays the running back position, was signed by the Roughriders in 2008. He is the first player in CFL history to score a touchdown on his first carry as well as his first reception.

The two men have reached mini all-star status within Riderville (er, Regina) and among fans of the Green and White in Saskatchewan.

"You definitely run into people who definitely know who you are and it's great," said Getzlaf. "It gives me a good sensation knowing that a fan is that dedicated to know me that well."

"How is it? It's great," said Foord. "It's unreal. But with it comes some responsibility ... I gotta make sure that I take care of myself in the view of other people. You gotta be a little more accountable, but I'm fine with it."

Getzlaf and Foord are happy to use their status to help out at events such as the Sportsman's Dinner and the athlete of the year awards.

"I like to do whatever I wanna do, but what I wanna do is help out the city [and surrounding areas]. Any time I meet a coach of a younger football team or rugby team, I say to them 'just take my number, just call me whenever," said Foord. 

He proved that he meant what he said when he exchanged cell numbers with Blanchette, who hopes to play for the University of Regina Rams or the University of Saskatchewan Huskies during his upcoming university career.

The Roughriders will open the 2010 season with a home game against the B.C. Lions on Sunday, June 13. 

